

CALIFORNIA STATE UNIVERSITY, **FRESNO**

To:

Michael Caldwell

Chair, Academic Senate

From: Nancy Nisbett

Chair, Student Affairs Subcommittee of the Academic Senate

Date: November 14, 2011

Re:

APM 137- Interim Policy on Student Participation

On October 31, 2011, the Student Affairs Committee was forwarded the Interim Policy on Student Participation for review of its interim status. This policy was reviewed at our November 8, 2011 meeting. The Student Affairs Committee unanimously approved the removal of the interim status and is returning it to the Executive Committee with a favorable recommendation for interim status removal.

Should you need additional information, please contact me.

Recreation **Administration and Leisure Studies Program**

5310 N. Campus Dr. M/S PH103 Fresno, CA 93740-8019

559.278.2838 Fax 559.278.5267



CALIFORNIA STATE UNIVERSITY,

FRESNO

October 31, 2011

MEMORANDUM

TO:

Nancy Nesbitt, Chair

Student Affairs Committee

FROM:

Dawn Lewis, Vice Chair

Academic Senate

RE:

APM 137 - Interim Policy on Student Participation

Please review APM 137- Interim Policy on Student Participation. This policy was last address February 2009 as an Interim Policy and is being sent to the Student Affairs committee to recommend removal of the interim status.

attachment

DL:vb



5241 N. Maple Ave. M/S TA43 Fresno, CA 93740-8027



INTERIM POLICY ON STUDENT PARTICIPATION IN POLICY DEVELOPMENT

The University values student advice on matters that will affect them. It is the policy of the University to request that Associated Students, Inc. appoint representatives to committees determined to be in need of student participants. Upon appointment, student committee members will serve with the full rights and responsibilities as faculty and staff unless otherwise noted in their appointment letter, the committee charge, or the Academic Policy Manual. Campus committee appointment procedures will reflect a process for assuring appropriate student membership – as well as faculty and staff. The appropriate office in the Student Affairs division will keep the Associated Students, Inc., and other student groups as necessary, apprised of new task forces, campus wide committees and commissions that have vacant student positions.

Approved by the President as Interim

February 2009